VILLAGE MILLS EMERGENCY SERVICES DISTRICT#8

August 15, 2023
The Village Mills Emergency Services District#8 met August 15, 2023 in the Wildwood Volunteer Fire Department Station. The meeting was called to order at 6:00 PM by Comm. Liles.  Present were Comm. McDonald,  Comm. Miller, WVFD Chief Odom and WVFD Member Barnhill. One guest, Mr. David Buchanan.
There were no Public comments.

There was a quorum
The minutes of the July 18, 2023 were approved. The motion  to approve was made by Comm. Liles and seconded by Comm. Liles. The vote to accept was unanimous.

WVFD:    WVFD will get checks for expenses when Chief Odom Gives Comm. Fisher invoices for Vehicle    

                  insurance and plumbing construction expense. Fire calls have been very low.

Building:  The electrician and the A/C installer are waiting for construction to finish before returning to complete

                 their jobs. Yet to be completed are: doors, staircase, 2 bathrooms and floor epoxy paint. Also Chief Odom

                 has quotes for cabinets , these bids do not include counter tops.

Treasurer's report:  The report was read and approved. The motion to approve was made by Comm. McDonald and                 

                 seconded by Comm. Miller. The vote to accept was unanimous.

1) Discussion about Insurance.  The insurance company needs government documents that indicate VMEDS#8 is a Texas government entity.

2) Discussed the planned meeting with our Attorney. A special meeting will be called when the attorney is available for the meeting.

3)  Discussed problems with the standby generator starting.  Comm. McDonald will schedule service to troubleshoot the generator.

  The September meeting was set for Tuesday, September 19, 2023

  A motion to adjourn was made by Comm. McDonald and seconded by Comm. Miller. The vote to adjourn was  

  unanimous.

